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Kindergarten Excursion – Byron Bay 
On Tuesday 18 September, Kindergarten travelled to 
Byron Bay for the Dolphin Dreaming Excursion. Students 
participated in beach activities, went on a beach hunt to 
find living and non-living things and learnt about the 
aboriginal culture and their connection with the land.  
 
They all visited the Byron Bay Lighthouse where they 
were able to spot dolphins and whales travelling past. To 
end the day they walked from the Lighthouse back down 
to The Pass. The students described it as "the best day 
ever!" 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHAT’S COMING UP! 
2018  

     TERM 4 
WEEK 1 
Monday  15 Oct   Students return to school 
WEEK 3 
Tuesday  30 Oct   2019 Kindergarten Orientation Session One – 10am–11am 
WEEK 4 
Tuesday  6 Nov   2019 Kindergarten Orientation Session Two – 10am–11:30am 
WEEK 5 
Tuesday  13 Nov   2019 Kindergarten Orientation Session Three – 10am–12 noon 
Friday  16 Nov   School Colour Run Fundraiser  
WEEK 6 
Monday  19 Nov   Year 6 Excursion – Lake Keepit 
Tuesday  20 Nov   Year 6 Excursion – Lake Keepit 
Wednesday  21 Nov   Year 6 Excursion – Lake Keepit 
Thursday  22 Nov   Year 6 Excursion – Lake Keepit 
Friday  23 Nov   Year 6 Excursion – Lake Keepit 
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Principal’s Message 
Well done everyone, we made it! We have had another 
very busy but successful term at LHPS, you should all be 
very proud of your contributions and achievements.  
 
School resumes for term 4 on Monday 15 October. There 
is not a pupil free day on the first day back in term 4 – 
these are held at the end of the term. Term 4 for students 
will finish on Wednesday 19 December. Our major end of 
year presentation assembly will be held on Friday 14 
December. Class party day will be the last day of term 
Wednesday 19 December. 
 
Kinder Orientations 
Next term our 2019 Kinders will be visiting us for 
orientation sessions. These will be held on Tuesday 30 
October, Tuesday 6 November and Tuesday 13 
November. All of these sessions will begin at 10am. All 
Kinder students enrolled for next year, will receive a letter 
in the next few weeks inviting them to come along. If 
anyone knows of anyone who is yet to enrol, we do need 
this information urgently in order for us to plan 
successfully for 2019.  
 
Art Show 
Our annual Art Show was once again very successful. 
Congratulations Juniper H on winning the Peace Poster 
competition! She will now progress to the next round of 
judging, we can’t wait to see how you go! Thank you to 
all of the people who came along in support. A special 
thank you to Kate Somerville who did an enormous 
amount of organising to ensure this was a success. In 
addition the Lennox Head Lions Club who continue to do 
an amazing job every time we have this event. I would 
like to thank them for their continued support. We have 
been running the Art Show now for 6  
years and it continues to go from strength to strength. 
Well done everyone. 
 
Opera House Excursion 
Our Opera House Choir students travelled to Sydney last 
Friday and returned early on Monday morning, following 
a very successful concert on Sunday evening. I believe 
that you were all amazing ambassadors for the school 
and the concert was amazing. Once again a big thank 
you to Miss Somerville and Fiona Clarke for their 
organisation in ensuring everyone had a brilliant time. 
 
Parent Survey 
A few weeks ago we published a link to a parent survey 
that we would love all parents to take the time to 
complete. To date only 13 families have completed this 
survey. In order for us to understand what families think 
about our school, that is what we do well and what 
perhaps we could improve upon, we need your feedback. 
We would greatly appreciate some more responses, so 
please take the time to complete the survey from this link. 
The responses are anonymous. 
 
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/survey/splash/s4qpr 
 
CUA School Colour Run Fundraiser 
We will be having a Colour Run fundraiser on Friday 16 
November. All the information and sponsorship packs will 
be sent home first day back of Term 4. Please check 

bags for this information. Students will need to register as 
all the fundraising is done online. Attached to this 
newsletter are some prizes students can win. 
 
Holiday Security 
We would appreciate our community’s help in keeping 
our school safe over the holiday break. School grounds 
are inclosed land and no-one should be on the school 
site without permission. Vacation care will be operating in 
the holidays from 7am to 6pm. If you notice people on 
site at other times please call the education security unit 
on 1300 880 021 – this is a 24 hour number. Or 
alternatively you may call Ballina police on 6681 8699. 
We have had intruders on our site over the last 2 
weekends and they have tried to vandalise areas of our 
school. We would greatly appreciate your support in 
keeping our school safe. 
 
Have a great holiday and we will see you all in 2 weeks. 
 
Deb Langfield 
Principal 
 
Learning and Support Team 
A big thank you to all our 
Literacy Volunteers for Term 3. 
The students are doing so well 
and we couldn't run these 
successful programs without you. 
Also a big thank you to Byron Bay Chocolate Company 
for kindly donating their yummy goodies. 
 
FNC 11’s Boy Athletics           Honour Award – Noah E        
Age Champion – Dylan W 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Peace Poster Prize Winners – Charlotte C and Isabella S 

 
 
 
  

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/survey/splash/s4qpr
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Friday Assembly Awards Week 9 
Gold Cards 
Tilly B  Indie W  Breanna S 
Jude R  Archie B Elli A 
Luana A Olivia B  Seth G 
Navah M Quinn R Hazel Q 
Emery M x2 Harley H Will W 
Keala B  Joey W x2 Avaluna G 
Duke M  Henry R Layla R 
Frankie M Sayla M x3 Chloe T x3 
Kai M  Dana A  Portia J 
Alice P  Ethan C Emerson V 
Madeleine A Lilah M  Neeve A 
Leon K  Quinn V Sunny H 
Kahlila M Nick W x2 Indi C 
Ashlea S Jamilah B x2 Sophie G 
Felix F  Tess W  Steven C 
Ava W  Mark S  Brody R   
 
Weekly Achievement Awards 
Tilly B  KC  Evie P  KD 
Archie B KRV  Kytoh L  KT 
Tyla H  1MP  Sadie C  1R 
Jade C  1/2O  Oskah P 2B 
Eve C  2N  Obi A  3A 
Jamison F 3H  Benjamin Y 3/4J 
Lavinia S 4CE  Emma F 4/5R 
Luke S  5R  Tama R  5/6OC 
Dominic D 6C  Olivia R  Library 
Thaleh S Music  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Student of the Week – Mila K 
Mila comes to class every day with a smile. 
She tries her best in all tasks, never letting 
her positivity wane. Mila works brilliantly 
with her peers and is always happy to help 
others.  
 
Congratulations Mila! 
 
 
Three Key Values in Action – Dolphin Slips 
Dolphin Slips are given to students for demonstrating the 
Three Key Values of Respect, Responsibility and 
Integrity. Draws are made each week from the Dolphin 
Slip box. Each student receives a canteen voucher. 
 
Will W  Willow P Micah P 
Lily M  Ethan C 
 
 
 
 
 

Teaching Respect and Responsibility – Class Award 
The Dolphin Award is given to 
the class that demonstrates the 
best listening and participation skills 
during the weekly assembly. 
 
Week 9 class:  1R   
 
Buckett of Books Awards 
 
For the month of August congratulations to Indi C for: 

 
 Being an avid reader 

 Excellent creative writing skills 

 Always displaying the three Key Values of 

Respect, Responsibility and Integrity 

 Applies herself to all literacy activities 

 
 
For the month of September congratulations to Isaac C 

for: 
 

 Borrowing from the classroom home readers 

daily and will even return to the class to retrieve 

his readers if he happens to forget to take them 

home 

 Reads two readers every night and has made 

outstanding progress in reading this year 

 His teachers and parents are so very proud of his 

level of achievement 

 Being an avid borrower from the school Library 

and can always be depended on to care for the 

books he borrows 

 
Congratulations Indi and Isaac! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Integrity in the Bathroom 

Use the toilets during breaks 

 

Respect in the Classroom 

Listen and follow the teacher’s 
instructions 
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